

Communications, Energy and Paperworkers Union of Canada Syndicat canadien des communications, de l'énergie et du papier

July 30, 2007

MEMO

To:

Telco National Representatives and all CEP Transervice Locals

From:

Kim L. Beemer, National Representatives CEP

Re:

Transervice Lease Co. Pension Statements

Sisters and Brothers,

The Ontario Region has received numerous calls from Transervice members concerned that they have not yet received the most recent pension update that was recently sent to our Bell Canada members.

I spoke to Pierre Bujold, Vice-President, Transervice Lease Co., on July 27th, 2007 and he is in agreement that the pension statements need to be forwarded to the bargaining unit.

He has contacted the appropriate managers, some of which are currently on vacation; however, he has agreed to notify the Union once the matter has been resolved.

I will be on vacation commencing Tuesday, July 31st, 2007 and not returning until Monday, September 10th, 2007. Brother Edwards has been apprised of the matter and will follow-up accordingly.

In solidarity.

Kim L. Beemer

KLB:mps/cope343